
HEALTH CARE REFORM PASSES; BUSINESSES
NEED TO START PLANNING FOR
IMPLEMENTATION

The Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act has been signed into law, and with certain
modifications to be added through the House Reconciliation Act, health care reform is certain
to have a substantial impact on American businesses in the years to come. Among other
things, the reform includes over $400 billion in revenue raisers and new taxes on employers
and individuals as well as a laundry list of new reporting requirements. More forms and red
tape are in the cards for all of us. Here is a list of a few such changes:

Starting in 2014, individuals not otherwise eligible for health insurance under a
government program shall be required either to maintain minimum essential coverage
or to pay an annual penalty;
Grants for premium assistance tax credits and other benefits to guarantee that certain
low income individuals do not have to spend more than a specific percentage of their
income on medical insurance premiums;
Businesses that employ 50 or more workers will have to either provide “minimum
essential coverage” to the workers or pay an annual penalty of up to $2,000 per
uninsured employee (the first 30 workers are not included in the penalty calculation);
Businesses may also face the imposition of penalties for waiting periods in excess of 90
days for employee insurance coverage;
Businesses of less than 25 employees and average annual wages of less than $40,000
may be eligible for a sliding-scale small employer tax credit of between 35-50 percent
to help offset the cost of employer-provided coverage;
Restrictions on cafeteria plans are relaxed to encourage small employers to offer tax-
free benefits to employees, including those related to health insurance coverage;
Starting in 2013, higher-income taxpayers will face an increase in their Medicare payroll
tax of 0.9 percent upon earned income in excess of $200,000 for single individuals and
$250,000 for families, and 3.8 percent upon unearned income from interest, dividends,
rents and certain passive activities in excess of $200,000 for single individuals and
$250,000 for joint filers;
Also starting in 2013, new spending restrictions, contribution limits and nonqualified
distribution penalties are imposed upon Qualified Health Savings Accounts (HSAs); the
threshold for the medical expense deduction is increased from 7.5 percent to 10
percent of adjusted gross income for individuals under 65 years of age; and the
deduction for employers who maintain prescription drug coverage is eliminated for
employees who are eligible for Medicare Part D; and
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Starting in 2018, group insurers face a 40% surtax on high-end employer-sponsored
health plans in which annual premium payments exceed an inflation adjusted $10,200
for individual coverage and $27,500 for family coverage.

The implementation of these taxes and reporting requirements are to be made between now
and 2018, depending on the particular item. Each business should begin considering the
reform’s impact on its own operations to soften the impending blow. Planning opportunities
are sure to arise as the reform moves from Washington to Main Street.


